      PENNAR AND BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 10th November 2009 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present were: Christine John (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Roger Hart, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Maggie Thomas, Debbie Brown, Melanie John, Graham Rennie, Anthony Brown, Peter Thomas and June Neale. 
Apologies for absence were received from: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman), Jemma John, Lesley John, Leanne Beale, Cllr Carolyn Fortune, C H Moseley and Jerry Rose.
The Vice Chairman welcomed the members to the November meeting of the P&BCA, and asked if everyone agreed that the minutes of the 13th October 2009 meeting were an accurate account of the proceedings. Cllr Tony Wilcox proposed that the minutes be accepted as published, and Tim McMahon seconded the proposal. 

Future strength of the PCSO’S serving Pembroke Dock to be reduced
Cllr Tony Wilcox enquired of PC John Morris, when the team serving Pembroke Dock will be brought up to full strength. PC Morris replied that in December, when the two recruits presently undergoing their training for the job are on duty; then the full contingent serving Pembroke Dock will be just three PCSO’S.
Proposal to reduce street lighting around Pembroke Dock is still under consideration

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that the PCC Highways Department still had the midnight ‘switch-off’ for most of the street lighting around Pennar under consideration. Tony still has hopes that the Council will take into account his suggestion that a 1.00 a.m. “switch-off” would be better and safer.
A plea for the recently proposed parking restriction for Treowen Road to be rescinded
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that many residents of Treowen Road have complained that the intention to enforce the 6.00 a.m. – 6.00 p.m. restriction on the parking of vehicles after the ‘build-out’ on the east side of the road will cause them serious problems. Tony will discuss the matter with PCC Highways Department in the hope that the order will be rescinded.
P&BCA’S application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green

It was reported that while the notice prohibiting access to the land is still in place, there has yet to be any legal objection to the P&BCA’S application. Cllr Tony Wilcox said that it is understood that if no objection is lodged before 23rd December 2009, then our application will be granted.

The wall in front of the Macken’s Hill garages is to be rebuilt
It was reported that the section of wall in front of the garages that has been damaged or vandalized by the removal of bricks, is now going to be rebuilt in the near future by the Council. 
Some young people’s misplaced enthusiasm for football

Cllr Tony Wilcox said he had received a complaint from a resident living in one of the bungalows in Elizabeth Court that are reserved for elderly people. Local youths regularly practise their football skills by repeatedly kicking a ball against the bungalow wall, to the great annoyance of the elderly resident. Close to the Elizabeth Court bungalows, there is a large grassed area that is regularly mown and maintained by the council for recreational purposes such as football practice. Tony suggested that a polite notice might have the desired effect upon the local youths, or alternatively, it might become necessary for the council to create a by-law so that a ‘NO BALL GAMES’ notice can be erected.

Hopes that Stranraer Road will be widened this financial year

Residents of Stranraer Road hope that the severely congested road in front of their homes will be widened by taking a 1.0m strip from the grass verge on the north side of the road. The present width of the road is just 4.5m, with closely parked vehicles along the length of its south side. An east to west one- way traffic flow system is in operation along Stranraer Road.   
No luck this time with our application for funding under the Co-op Directplus scheme

Ron Selby (Secretary) read out the Co-op Bank’s reply to the P&BCA’S application for funding under their Community Directplus Customer Donation scheme. Jonathan Guy, Head of Banking Services letter said that ‘after careful assessment in conjunction with their schemes criteria, he regrets that on this occasion , our application has been unsuccessful’. Copies of the P&BCA’S application and the Co-op Bank’s reply were passed around the members.
TPAS Cymru Tenant Network

The Secretary read to the membership details of a letter from Ms Emily Sheen – PCC Housing Department, Customer Liaison Officer (Tenant Participation), asking for feedback on the following proposals and measures to ensure accountability:
· The setting up of a scheme whereby each Community Association will select two tenant representatives to meet with other tenant groups from North, South and West Wales to discuss tenant participation and related topics.
· Measures taken to ensure that tenant groups actually represent all tenants in their area, and that all tenants are informed about the time and place where a group’s A.G.M. will be held, at least ten days before the event.

· Community Association accounts to be audited each year, before the A.G.M. The accountant or book keeper auditing the accounts should not live in the Community Association area.

Climate Change Grant Funding
The Secretary read out the salient points of a letter from the Welsh Assembly Government- Climate Change and Water Division. A new initiative to get third sector (does that mean voluntary?) groups to raise public awareness to the effects of climate change, and to become engaged in ‘small actions and exploratory work’ designed to ‘lower the contribution of their community to climate change’. Phew! 
Grants of up to £2000 are available to newly formed groups ‘engaged in the climate change agenda’. Apart from the Pennar Coast Care Group’s efforts to clean up the north shore of the Pembroke River, gardeners refusing to buy peat based compost and making their own compost from garden waste, none of the members had any new schemes in which they could become engaged. 
Treasurer’s report

Tim McMahon (Treasurer) acknowledged the receipt of the PCC Housing Services cheque for £301.60 from Ron Selby (Secretary).
The Vice Chairman closed the meeting at 8.37 p.m.  The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 8th December 2009 at 7.30 p.m.
